
• A spring in the Keyless Vehicle Latching System (KV Latch) may jam between the outside 
transmission lever and chamfer bush. With the spring trapped, the latch assembly cannot 
return to its correct position and the latch assembly will not fully latch the door. Vehicle 
doors not latched in either the primary of secondary state may open during driving.

• Land Rover approved repairers will replace both left hand side door latches with 
assemblies that fully meets the engineering specification. 

• 28,679 USA vehicles are affected. Does not affect Canada.
• Retailers were notified by Bulletin on June 6th 2019
• The date for availability of parts and the repair bulletin is being actively managed with the 

supplier. A review on June 19th is expected to provide a timing plan. Retailers will be 
updated as soon as this information becomes available.

• Customer mailing notification by July 19th 2019.
• All affected new vehicles have been retailed.
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